
 
Board of Directors Meeting Agenda 

February 12, 2025 
7:00 

Via Zoom 
 

 
Call To Order: 7.05 pm 
Present: Leeanne, Bonnie, Jenny, Cathy, Dave 
Regrets: Randy, Lesley, Irene 
 
Approval of the Agenda, as amended 
Moved: Bonnie  Seconded: Cathy  Vote: Carried 
 
Approval of Minutes of January 8, 2025 
Moved: Cathy  Seconded: Leeanne Vote: Carried 
 
Approval of Minutes of January 29, 2025 
Moved: Cathy  Seconded: Leeanne Vote: Carried 
 
Approval of the Finance Report 
Moved: Dave  Seconded: Cathy  Vote: Carried 
It was noted that all cheques for Shiverfest had been processed. 
 

 
Report previously circulated. 
 
The notes on the community collaboration meeting are to be circulated to 
participants with a request for feedback on what to deal with next. 
 
A document outlining the split of responsibilities between events and 
outreach activities (i.e. between Cathy and Bonnie) is available on the 
shared drive. 
 
Bonnie and Leeanne collaborated on the community policing town hall 
sessions and another will be organized in the future. Much interest was 
shown in Scam & Fraud.  Jenny will take the lead. 
 
MVCA is responsible for maintenance of the mural on the arena exterior wall.  
Because of the flower bed beneath it possible that scaffolding cannot be 
used, so a bucket lift may be required.  This will likely happen in the 
summer. 
 
Communications 



Report previously circulated.  It will be updated by adding the latest poll 
results. 
 
There was a huge spike in unexplained access to the website on January 12. 
The open rate and clicks on the website has significantly increased.  There is 
interest in the soap box derby already.  A winter cart building demonstration 
might be an idea for families to work on building a cart over March break. 
This would also allow cart inspections ahead of time and avoid having 
someone disqualified on the day of the event if their cart is not deemed safe. 
 
Activity on X is small and followers have decreased while access on 
Instagram is increasing. 
 
The next poll in the newsletter will be about reaction to Shiverfest. 
 
Events 
Report previously circulated. 
 
There was a lengthy review of Shiverfest.  It was considered to have been 
very successful, and in particular the chili competition and face painting.  A 
number of observations and suggestions for improvement for next year were 
brought forward, which Cathy will be able to take to the Shiverfest 
committee for its consideration. 
 
The motion for the donation to MACAW was stayed, pending the final 
Shiverfest financial report from  the Shiverfest Committee. 
 
Councillor David Brown 
The councillor provided an update on a number of issues of concern to 
Manotick.   
 

financed through provincial grants, which previously was not possible when 

maintain public access to these buildings 
 
The speed camera on Bridge Street at the elementary school is now active. 
 



A second speed camera, to be located on Bankfield will likely be put into 
service in the fall.  Its location is restricted by provincial rules. 
 
The councillor also discussed issues around sidewalks and pedestrian 
crosswalks on Manotick Main, and the winter cleaning of asphalt walkways. 
 
There was a brief discussion of speed limits in Manotick.  Possibilities for 
reductions are limited by provincial rules.  Some reduction on Manotick Main 
might happen after the roundabout at Bridgeport is built. 
 
Outreach 
Report previously circulated. 
 
An all-candidate debate re the provincial election will be held on February 
20th at 7:00 pm.  The PC candidate will not attend. 
 
There were a number of learnings from the community policing town hall 
which will help improve future ones.  Another town hall meeting will be 
organized during safety week on boating safety. 
 
Membership 
Report previously circulated.  
 
Someone to take over managing membership from Bonnie is still needed.   
 
Names of new members are to be added to the CRM. 
 
Wellness and Accessibility Report 
 
Jenny is anticipating activities during Emergency Preparedness Week  May 
4  to 10. 
 
Other topics that will be worked on include something with respect to farm 
animals, water safety, booking a bike rodeo , and perhaps an adult bike 
safety program. 
 
Transportation Report 
Notes on the committee meeting of January 30th are to come. 
 
The use of drones for obtaining traffic data has now started. 



 
Manotick Concerned Citizens Against Truck Traffic is looking to present its 
report on truck traffic to MVCA in April. 
 
Governance Report 
Report previously circulated. 
 
The next topic to be worked on is a review of the MVCA Manual. 
 
Other Business 

 
 
Once the Watsons Mill properties become  
may need to look at the electricity needs for the Dickenson Day booth.   
 
Information re the all-candidates town hall will go out ASAP along with 
request to send in questions for candidates to address. 
 
The volunteer appreciation occasion will be held March 1st.  Lesley will report 
on details later. 
 
Motion to Adjourn: 8:49 pm 

Moved: Leeanne    Seconded: Dave 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 


